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Since the last report, most breeds of agricultural native domestic animals, classified as endangered, have been included in the conservation programme. The recognised breeding associations are responsible for the conservation measures. Supervision and coordination are the responsibility of the Federal Office of Agriculture, which financially supports the programme. At the moment, projects with four sheep- five goat- two cattle- and single horse-breeds are ongoing.

A very special project, which has successfully promoted domestic agricultural animals over the past several years, should be mentioned here. Since 1996, from April to October farm animals are relocated to the Swiss open-air museum “Ballenberg”, situated in the Bernese Oberland. From cattle to bees, the various Swiss breeds are introduced to a wide public in an environment corresponding to the habitat of the species. Since the introduction of the animals, numbers of visitors have again increased.

1.  Activities Undertaken During the Past Year
· Publicity material in the form of colour-brochures has been produced for all endangered sheep- and goat-breeds.

· The running conservation programmes were continued. First evaluations concerning their success will be available next year at the earliest.

· Several new projects were presented and accepted:

-
Payment of a yearly premium for foals of the “Freiberger” horse-breed to encourage conservation. This measure has been included in the Decree on Animal Breeding.

-
Setting up of a special pairing programme, aimed at containing the high rate of inbreeding, which endangers longer-term the “Black-Neck” goat population. Breeders who take part in the programme receive a yearly premium.

-
Introduction of specific measures aimed at stopping the decreasing number of original brown cattle.

-
Further extension over the next three years of the existing sperm-bank for Evolène cattle. 

-
Establishment of a sperm-bank for all endangered and non-endangered native goat breeds.

2. Primary Activities Planned for the Forthcoming Year
· Revision of- and additions to the data in the EAAP-databank, and respectively in the DAD-IS.

· Formation of a working group to draw up the specialist report for the FAO.

· Participation in a national event for agricultural engineers and vets entitled “Genetic Resources” in the plant- and animal domaine.  
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